
   HANOVER TOWNSHIP SHADE TREE ADVISORY BOARD MEETING 
Monday, March 26, 2012 
 

 
 

The monthly meeting of the Shade Tree Advisory Board was held at the Hanover Township Municipal 
Building, 3630 Jacksonville Road, Bethlehem, Pa. 18017, at 6:00 p.m. 
 
In attendance were Joan Witiak, Linda Bandala, Susan Scholl and Ann Shanley.  Also in attendance was 
Mike Sowers. 
 

1. Upon motion of Linda Bandala, seconded by Joan Witiak, the minutes of the January 30, 2012, 
meeting was approved.  The February 27, 2012, meeting had been cancelled. 

 
2. Spring Tree Planting:  Dan Roman will check with Jay regarding the spring planting. 

 
3. Park Tree Pruning:  Dan and Linda went out to prune trees in Municipal Park where possible.  

They walked the pool area and the path by the tennis courts and the Township crew pruned 
where they were able to reach. 
 

4. Review Permits:  Several permit lists were consolidated, and we have an up to date list as of this 
date. 
 

5. Mulching of the Park Trees:  The mulching of our park trees will commence tomorrow,        
March 27, 2012. 
 

6. Review  Bethlehem Orthodontics Land Development:  The trees in the parking island may cause 
a problem for the underground detention basin and may have to be moved. 
 
Review The 215 Project Land Development:  Street trees from the Approved List must be 
provided.  Thirty-five percent of the landscape requirement must be large deciduous trees.  Tree 
protection fence must be shown on the plan and provided for the trees to remain. 

  
7. Discuss Emerald Ash Borer (EAB)/Asian Longhorned Beetle (ALB):  Would like to get information 

out to homeowners on Bayer Advance for the Emerald Ash Borer. 
 

8. Old/New Business:  None 
 

The meeting was adjourned at 7:40 p.m. 
 
The next meeting will be held on Monday, April 30 at 6:00 p.m. 
 
 
 
Respectfully submitted 
Ann Shanley 

 


